
Procedure for ordering Provincial Crests
· All crest designs must have the approval of the Deputy Provincial Commissioner who ensures that the use of the logo is in compliance with Guide Style Guide prior to any quotes being sought.
· All crests (new or reorder) must be approved by Alberta Council or Alberta Council Executive Committee prior to placing the order.

· The Office Clerk processes requests for crests from Standing Committee Advisers (or Chairwomen of Ad Hoc Committees. 
· A rough sketch of the crest is submitted to the Office Clerk.
· The sketch is sent out to three crest companies for quotes.

· We do not engage any crest company to professionally design the crest prior to making a decision as to which company to use – asking a company to design a “camera-ready” crest implies a contract and allows the company to retain copyright/design rights.

· The three quotes are given to the Standing Committee Adviser, without the names of the companies.

· The Standing Committee Adviser sends her choice to the Provincial Commissioner and asks that a motion be approved by Executive (based on the design quote and recommended order size).

· The crest is approved and the Administrative Manager or Provincial Commissioner relays the approval to the Office Clerk and the Standing Committee Adviser so that the order may be placed.

· All crests are sold on a cost recovery basis.  The cost includes the cost of producing the crest, any set up charges, shipping and handling and GST, rounded to the nearest nickel?
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